AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 7th day of December, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman




James E. Presutti, Councilman




Scott M. Manley, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
        Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 6A       -  Presentation by Victor Cornelius from Endeavor, Inc. 

Added Item 16       -  Proposed Local Law: Schedule of Fees for Water Meter                                                

                                  Rates, Sewer Operation & Maintenance Charges 

Deleted Item 7Aii   -  Assessor: Certiorari Settlements - Wal-Mart 

Deleted Item 7B     -  Assessor: Revised Resolution to Selection of Person                                      

                                  to Perform Assessment Services as of 1/1/16

Deleted Item 10Bi  -  Engineering: Gardnertown Road

Deleted Item 10Bii -  Engineering: Mountainview Avenue

Deleted Item 13A   -  Highway: Promotion of Two MEO's 
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $2,731,527.62 for vouchers 155022 to 155265.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
       John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:
-  Water Department: Starting to read meters for the fourth quarter 2015; Continue                    

   to address high bill complaints received from the Collectors Office; Replacing                  

   older meters at locations we receive high bill complaints; Bid opening for the Town                

   wide meter replacement bid is scheduled for Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at             

   11:00 a.m.; Repaired two water main breaks; Continuing to repair fire hydrants:                   

   All valves have been located and turned to facilitate the repair of the hydrant on             

   Route 52 and waiting for delivery of upper nozzle sections to finish the repair of                      

   the last few out-of-service hydrants; Daily inspections and record keeping at all                

   the water pump stations.
-  Water Filter Plants: Chadwick Lake Intake Structure is scheduled to be repaired 

   tomorrow (if all goes well); We have continued to complete maintenance and                   

   painting procedures at Chadwick Lake Plant before it goes back on line; Continue                

   daily operations and maintenance at the DAT filter plant.

-  Sewer Department: Completed our yearly cleaning of septic tanks in the Nob Hill           

   Sewer district (clean approximately twenty five each year); continue sewer jetting                 

   of sewer mains to prevent back-ups and discharges in problem prone areas; Chemical 
   treatment of mains where we have grease build up problems; Daily inspections of    

   sewer pump stations.
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Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
· The Pole Barn is now complete. 
· The road sweeping will be finished by the end of the week.
· Leaves and Brush pick-up has now been completed.
· The drainage wrap up will be completed this week.
    6A.   (ADDED ITEM): Presentation by Endeavor, Inc.

Victor Cornelius, Principal from Endeavor, Inc. gave a short presentation to the                    

             Town Board regarding financing for wetland projects.  Mr. Cornelius has been                  

             writing grants for the last twenty five years and knows how to coordinate the 

             bureaucracy with the local and state governments.  New York State has great               

             subsidies and grants that are still out there, and he would work with the Town                  

             Engineer to find what is available.  Mr. Cornelius has recently done work for                     

             the City of Poughkeepsie, Town of Greenville, the Village of Wappingers Falls                    

             and Village of Schoharie saving millions of dollars.  

Mr. Cornelius stated that he works on a flat fee (target 2%) and likes an eighteen                

             month contract but would consider a year.  His fee can be written into a grant                         

             and the Town would be able to be reimbursed.


Town Engineer Jim Osborne and Commissioner of Public Works John Platt will                    

discuss in more detail and will be in touch with Mr. Cornelius.
7.   ASSESSOR: 

      A.  Certiorari Settlements:
            i.   Petrosino
          The proposed Consent Judgment relative to the two parcel locations which                   

          contain office buildings (NYS Route 9W at Dogwood Hills Road and Lakeside 
          Road at South Plank Road).  The settlement provides for Lot 78-3-29 a               

          reduction in the assessed value for 2013 by $259,750.00 from $556,000.00                   

          to $296,250.00; for 2014 by $265,750.00 from $556,000.00 to $290,250.00                   

          and for 2015 by $271,000.00 from $556,000.00 to $285,000.00.  Lot 51-5-18                  

          a reduction in the assessed value for 2013 by $93,875.00 from $400,000.00                   

          to $306,125.00; for 2014 by $100,075.00 from $400,000.00 to $299,925.00                   

          and for 2015 by $105,500.00 from $400,000.00 to $294,500.00.  The refund     

          liability for the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for              

          the reduction is estimated using the 2014 rates to be approximately $14,206.66             

          for both parcels for all three years.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability for                 

        the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction      

        using the 2014 rates to be approximately $14,206.66 for both parcels for all                

        three years.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  

                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            ii. (DELETED ITEM): Wal-Mart - This item was deleted from the agenda. 

           iii.  E.J. Del Monte Corp.
          The proposed Stipulation of Settlement and Consent Order relative to the subject 
          property which is located at 4 Governor Drive (Courtyard Marriott).  The settlement 
          provides for a reduction in the assessed value for 2009 by $370,260.00 from 
          $1,962,000 to $1,591,740.00; for 2010 by $322,000.00 from $1,962,000.00 to 
          $1,640,000.00; for 2011 by $271,000.00 from $1,962,000.00 to $1,691,000.00;             

          for 2012 by $150,000.00 from $1,989,000.00 to $1,839,000.00; for 2013 by 
          $150,000.00 from $1,989,000.00 to $1,839,000.00; for 2014 by $125,000.00 
          from $1,989,000.00 to $1,864,000.00 and for 2015 by $125,000.00 from    

          $1,989,000.00 to $1,864,000.00.  The refund liability for the Town (not 
          including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction would be 

          approximately $16,270.08.
 
        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the refund liability                 

        for the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the            

        reduction would be approximately $16,270.08.  The Motion was seconded 
        by Councilman Presutti.
                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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      B.      (DELETED ITEM): Revised Resolution to Approve Selection of Person                       

                to Perform Assessment Services as of 1-1-16
               This item was deleted from the agenda. 
8.   ANIMAL CONTROL:  T-94 Withdrawal
Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94    

account to pay for the following veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital                and Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for a combined total of $7,795.56.

Flannery Animal Hospital
     -

        $668.73

Newburgh Veterinary Hospital
     -
Feline
     $5,223.10





Canine
     $1,903.73





                  $7,795.56
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account                       

to pay for the veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital and Newburgh  

Veterinary Hospital for a total of $7,795.56.  The Motion was seconded by                 

Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 9.   ELECTRIC SERVICE: Authorization for an Alternate Supplier

       Supervisor Piaquadio requests permission to switch the Town’s electric supplier                     

       from Central Hudson to GDF Suez at a fixed rate for twelve months which will save                  

       the Town approximately $35,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve switching the Town’s                    

      electric supplier from Central Hudson to GDF Suez at a fixed rate for twelve                      

      months.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     10.   ENGINEERING:
      A.  Hiring of Appraiser:
           i.   Hudson Valley Plaza
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire Valuation Consultants              

Inc. from Newburgh to perform an appraisal to estimate a market value of the 
Professional Building located at 21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza in Newburgh 
(Section-Block-Lot: 75-1-19.14).  The report will include: property identification, 
assessment, taxes, property description, highest and best use conclusion, a            

sales comparison approach, an income approach and a reconciliation of value                 

at a cost of $1,900.00.  Completion of this assignment will be four weeks from           

    the date of the approval.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Valuation Consultants Inc. to perform an appraisal to estimate a market value of the Professional Building (Section-Block-Lot: 75-1-19.14).  The Motion was           seconded by Councilman Manley.  

               VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                 

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

           ii.  Mill Street
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to hire Valuation Consultants             

Inc. from Newburgh to perform appraisals to estimate a market value of the            vacant residential land located at 12 Route 32 (Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-5.4) and            the vacant residential land located at Route 32 (Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-8).  The cost to complete the assignments on an Appraisal Institute form is $800.00 to   value both parcels in one report or to value separately in two reports will cost $1,200.00.  Completion of this assignment will be two weeks from the date of            the property inspections. 
TOWN BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 7, 2015


PAGE 4

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Valuation 

Consultants Inc. to perform the appraisals at a cost not to exceed $1,200.00.

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

               VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                 

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     B.  (DELETED ITEMS): Hiring of Surveyor
           i.   Gardnertown Road 
                This item was deleted from the agenda. 

           ii.  Mountainview Avenue 
                This item was deleted from the agenda.     ​​
     11.   REQUESTING APPLICATIONS FOR ZONING BOARD & ETHICS BOARD
             Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town Board is soliciting applicants for its                   

             Zoning and Ethics Board.  Applications must be delivered to Town Clerk Andrew 

             Zarutskie from Monday, December 7th to Thursday, December 31st.   The Town                  

             Board will then interview the applicants.  Applications will not be accepted after                       

             that time.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that all applicants will be interviewed by                

             the Town Board.  Town Clerk Zarutskie has heard that rumors are circulating that 

             applicants must be vetted by other organizations first.  This is not true and has                    

             never been true in the Town of Newburgh.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve soliciting applicants                      for the Zoning and Ethics Board.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     12.   PILGRIM PIPELINE   
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration     
a Resolution opposing the New York State Thruway Authority being established                           as Lead Agency and requesting the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation establish itself as the Lead Agency for the coordinated SEQRA review                     of the Pilgrim Pipeline action.
Supervisor Piaquadio and the Town Board objects and opposes the Thruway                   Authority being established as the Lead Agency for the Pilgrim Pipeline and requests     that  the NYS DEC designates itself as the Lead Agency and assume the role in the SEQRA process.
 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution opposing     .  
the Thruway Authority being established as the Lead Agency for the Pilgrim Pipeline             and requests that  the NYS DEC designates itself as the Lead Agency and assume the role in the SEQRA process.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.   HIGHWAY:

A.   (DELETED ITEM): Promotions of Two MEO’s
             This item was deleted from the agenda. 

       B.  Surplus Equipment
Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to have the following equipment be deemed as surplus with the proceeds from the sales going to the Capital Reserve Account for Highway Equipment Reserve #030 0030 0891:


2006 Vactor with a reserve of $85,000.00

1992 Mack Dump Truck


1999 International Truck


1986 Kubota Tractor
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above equipment                

                    as surplus.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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       C.  Start Process for Senior Mechanic
Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to create and              permission to post for the position of Heavy Equipment Mechanic.
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve creating the position                  

                   of Heavy Equipment Mechanic.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
                   Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve posting for the Heavy 

                   Equipment Mechanic position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 
                   Greene.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.   DPW:


A.  Bid for Removal and Disposal of Sludge

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to bid the Removal 

      and Disposal of Sludge for the Chadwick Lake and Delaware Aqueduct Water 

      Treatment Plants for 2016.                           

      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the bid for the Removal 

      and Disposal of Sludge for the Chadwick Lake and Delaware Aqueduct Water 

      Treatment Plants for 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman           

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

       B.  Purchase of Electric Articulation Lift

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to purchase a               

      used electric articulation lift that the Town has rented from United Rentals on 

      numerous occasions to be used at the Delaware Aqueduct Filtration Plant.  This 

      equipment will be used for maintenance and emergency situations for repairing 

      chemical feed lines that are over twenty feet in the air in the DAT filter building.                  

      The discounted cost of $17,595.00 is included in the 2015 filtration budget.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of a used 

      electric articulation lift at a discounted cost of $17,595.00.  The Motion was            

      seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman           

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

15.    ACCOUNTING: Extending Deferred Compensation Plan

       Supervisor Piaquadio said the Town currently has Deferred Compensation Plans                 

       with Hartford Life Insurance Company acting through Massachusetts Life Insurance 

       Company (MassMutual) as its administrator.  He is requesting that the Town Board 

       extend the existing contract through December 31, 2017.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the existing contract through  

 December 31, 2017.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     16.   (ADDED ITEM): Proposed Local Law - Schedule of Fees of the Town:                    

             Water Meter Rates/Sewer Operation/Maintenance Charges effective 1/1/2016
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for a 

Resolution scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, December 28, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. 

in the matter of introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 104 entitled “Schedule of      Fees” of the Town Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates and Sewer Operation and Maintenance Charges effective January 1, 2016.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution scheduling               a Public Hearing on Monday, December 28, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
17.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -    The Tree Lighting at Chadwick Lake Park on Friday night was beautiful and                

             was the largest gathering for this event yet.  Thank you to Rob Petrillo and his             

             staff for a terrific job.
       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -   Orange Lake Fire Department will be holding a breakfast with Santa this coming 

            Sunday, December 13th from 7:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -   The American Legion holds a breakfast every second Sunday of every month, 

            including December 13th.  Santa will not be present.


 -   The Annual Toy Drive is being held from now until Monday, December 21st.                         

            There is a big box in the lobby for new toys which will be distributed to needy                       

            children in Orange County for the holidays.   Please feel in your heart and be 

            generous as the donations are well below normal.
18.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Sandra Kissam from Union Avenue 
       Sandra thanked the Town Board for passing the Resolution with regard to the Pilgrim 

       Pipeline as they all stepped up to the plate.  She had a concern with the letter from                

       the Thruway requesting being established as Lead Agency and wanted to know if                

       there will be a letter of response.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Supervisor 
       Piaquadio stated that there will be a letter to the DEC and other involved agencies.                

       The Town Board formally disagrees, objects to and opposes the Thruway Authority       

       being established as the Lead Agency for the proposed Pilgrim Pipeline project and 

       requests that the New York State DEC designates itself as the Lead Agency and 

       assumes the role in the SEQRA process.  
       Kate Hudson – Program Director

Thank you for taking the action with regard to the Pilgrim Pipeline.  It is very important 

       and a huge first step.  This will send a clear message to the DEC and governor.  No             

       one wants this project.
       Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive 

       Mr. Fetter asked if the Town offers itself up to take the Lead Agency and if yes are              

       there finances available?  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Town                    

       is not offering itself up to take the Lead Agency and is requesting that the NYS                   

       DEC designate itself as Lead Agency.  The Town also has support from other 

       municipalities.
19.   POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION:


A.   Personnel Matter regarding Highway Department  

       B.  PBA Contract

             Supervisor Piaquadio requested that the Board go into executive session to                      

             discuss a personnel matter involving the Highway Department and also the                          

             PBA contract.

             MOTION made to go into executive session at 8:09 p.m.  Motion made by               

             Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   

             Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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             MOTION to end executive session at 9:17 p.m.  Motion made by Councilwoman               

             Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

             Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             Supervisor Piaquadio announced that action on a motion took place during the              

             executive session.   
             MOTION to deny the union grievance, dated November 19, 2015, and to seek                     

             the termination of employee Kenneth Curtis.  Motion made by Councilman                 

             Ruggiero and seconded by Councilman Manley.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

             Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 

             MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman 
             Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

             Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:18 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 12/10/15
